Illinois Stakeholder Advisory Group Policy Proposal
Income Eligibility Verification for Low Income Customers

Ameren Illinois proposes consideration by the Commission and stakeholders; a policy that allows Illinois utilities the ability to better serve customers impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic.  The pandemic has impacted Illinois utility customers in a sudden manner, significantly reducing or eliminating household income for many customers.  Illinois utilities offer energy efficiency programs through channels targeted to Low Income Customers.  Customers who fit within the definition of Low Income Customers are identified in the Illinois Energy Efficiency Policy Manual Version 2.0, Section 1 (“Low Incomer Customer means a residential customer of a participating utility with a household income at or below one hundred fifty percent (150%) of the poverty level or households at or below eighty percent (80%) of the area median income.”) (citing to 220 ILCS 5/8-103B(c), 5/8-104(f)(4).)
Utility programs have traditionally followed eligibility pathways including but not limited to, participation in an affordable housing program, participation in a weatherization assistance program, housing location within a low income census tract and submission of income information.  Customers impacted by the pandemic may not meet Low Income Customer eligibility guidelines through traditional verification pathways, hindering their ability to participate in income qualified energy efficiency programs.  The policy provision being proposed would allow customers affected by the pandemic to participate in energy efficiency programs at a time of great need.
Ameren Illinois proposes the following language for the Commission and Stakeholders to consider as an eligibility pathway for customer participation in energy efficiency programs targeted to income qualified households, which would be adopted immediately pursuant to the IL SAG Policy Resolution Process:
Oral or Written Income Qualified Eligibility Verification in Response to Economic Hardship 
In order to facilitate the delivery of Illinois energy efficiency programs for the time period of June 1, 2020, through December 31, 2021, it is acceptable for a  Program Administrator, at its discretion, to verify the income eligibility of customers who reside in single family or multi-family residences for income qualified programs or pilots through oral or written self-verification by the residential customer so long as that customer verifies verbally or in writing that the customer is experiencing economic hardship due to the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic or is part of a household that meets the eligibility requirements for the utility program. 

